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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: Friday, March 9, 2007 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 121, Ely –  Room 118, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 115, Pahrump – PVC 122
Members Present: Elko: Renae Jim, Rose Karr, Betty Richardson, Joanne DelSarto, Penny Ronk,  


Chris Marshall, Pat Loper, Sallie Knowles, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Lisa Harkness, Annie Ulrich, 


Carolyn Wahlstrom, Pat Phillips, Delores Whittaker, Marsha Holford, Keitha Donovan, June Braaten, 


and Jeanne Long.  Ely: Carol Martin      

Call Meeting to Order: Annie called the meeting to order at 11:02 a.m. 
Approval of Minutes: The minutes from the February 9, 2007 meeting were approved with a 


motion made by Rose Karr and seconded by Betty Richardson. All present voted to approve the 
motion.
Treasurer’s Report: Chris reported the beginning balance was $4,560.49. There were two 
expenditures - $99.72 at the GBC Bookstore (for the Classified Council donation items to the 
GBC Dinner Dance raffle) and $39.70 at Walmart (for the plastic bins for storage – DPO#42165). 
The Classified Staff account balance is now $4,421.07. A motion was made to approve the 
Treasurer’s Report by Penny and seconded by Pat. 
Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report
Ely –  No Report – Carol Martin was acknowledged for her regular attendance and participation in the meetings.

Pahrump – Absent – No Report
Winnemucca – Absent – No Report
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – Cynthia Vaughn-Giles notified the group that the Bylaws have been approved and she 
will be sending out the final copy to the Classified Staff members. Cynthia explained the 
procedure and rules for nominations for Classified Executive Board. Nominations will take place 
in April with the election being held in May. The new Executive Board will need to be in place by 
July. Annie Ulrich encourages participation from the Off-Sites. Annie also thanked Cynthia for all 
of her hard work and energy to get the Bylaws updated and approved. Cynthia will be sending the 
final approved copy out to the Classified Staff members
Events / Fundraisers – No Report
Facilities / Web Page – No Report 
Grant-in-Aid – Penny reported that as of March 5, 2007 there is $5026.75 being used for Grant-
in-Aid for Classified Staff. Nineteen people are taking advantage of this benefit. (Justine in the 
Controller’s office helped to gather the numbers for this report.)  Penny also reported that Cliff 
Ferry is in the process of updating the format of items in the Procedure and Policies on the GBC 
website. Eventually the portion concerning Grant-in-Aid will be consistent with the other items on 
the Procedure and Policies webpage. 
Hospitality / Awards – Rose reported that over the past two weeks, nominations were made for the Classified Employee Excellence Award for 2007. Rose thanked everyone who nominated their choices for this award. Rose also thanked Yvonne Sutherland who received the nominations and then also tallied the votes. This year’s recipient is Mrs. Betty Richardson of the Controller’s office. Betty’s achievements will be announced at the Community College Conference at Truckee Meadows Community College in Reno and also at the President’s Award ceremony. 
Rose stated that she sent a sympathy card to Graciela Irurueta of the Buildings and Grounds department last week. Graciela’s mother has passed away.  Rose also sent a get well card to Wanell Donnelli. Wanell will be out of her office for a couple of weeks after she has surgery. We all wish her a speedy recovery. Rose requests input from all classified staff on happy events, sad events and other changes to fellow workers to be sent to her by either a phone call or email her at rosek@gwmail.gbcnv.edu. 
Scholarship – Pat Loper reported on the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship recipients for 2006-2007, Sam Venturacci was the recipient and Nancy Puentes was the runner-up. Sam received and used the money for the fall semester but did not return to GBC in the spring. Nancy did not come back either. After a discussion with Tawny Crum about this and whether the scholarship should be included in the scholarship re-awards, it was decided not to re-award the spring scholarship money. (The Classified Scholarship committee would have had to go through the applications for the 2006-2007, as well as, the applications for the 2007-2008. So it was decided not to spend the money.) A suggestion was made by one of the committee members to have more names on the lists other than just the two top recipients. By ranking the choices to more than just two would provide for additional choices just in case this should happen again.
President’s Council: 

No Report.
College Council:  

No Report.
Old Business:  Penny announced that the Classified Auction Basket donation to the GBC Foundation 
Dinner Dance sold for $175. Jeanne read the “Thank You” card that Classified received from Patty 
Jones of the GBC Foundation.

ACTION ITEM: RELAY FOR LIFE: June Braaten reported that the American Cancer Society’s 
Relay for Life will be held on July 21 and 22, at the Elko High School Football field. June also 
explained that College Against Cancer – a GBC Student organization will also be participating in 
the Relay for Life this year. June announced that earlier today a Bake Sale took place. Over $196 
were donated to the American Cancer Society. The two co-chairs for the GBC team this year are 
Kaci Pulsipher and Peter Connolly. June stated that she had received $500 from the Student 
Government Association. June inquired as to whether the Classified Council would be 
interested in providing a donation to this year’s event? A motion was made to make a $500 
donation to the 2007 Relay for Life and was seconded by Chris Marshall. All present voted to 
approve the motion. 


STORAGE CONTAINERS: 
Annie reported that the storage containers were purchased (June 
purchased 10 storage boxes for $39.70) and several Classified staff helped sort and re-box the 
archived material. 
New Business: SNEA Update by Pat Phillips – Pat reported that the Luncheon meeting that was held on 
February 7th was a success. The Union Rep explained about what the union has been working on. 
The union is in the process of establishing several bulletin boards around campus. Among some of 
the issues that are on the 2007 Legislative agenda and that the union has been working on is 
employee retirement and Insurance benefits. Pat encouraged individuals to volunteer to become 
Union Stewards on campus. Pat stated that periodically the union offers workshops in order to 
keep the employees informed of their rights. Pat provided the group with the Union’s email 
address…it is SNEASAGEBRUSHYAHOO.COM. In the local SNEA union, Pat Phillips is the 
Vice-President and Annie Ulrich is the Secretary.
Announcements: Due to scheduling difficulties the “Stacie Potter” presentation previously scheduled for 
this meeting was temporarily postponed until a Classified Council meeting at a later date.

Betty and Annie met with Dr. Killpatrick to discuss the Annual GBC Picnic. Tentative plans are to 
have the picnic before faculty leave at the end of the semester. Dr. Killpatrick will take the 
proposal of the half day work day to President’s Council to get approval so that the Buildings and 
Grounds crew can also participate in the event. 


Annie announced that in order to celebrate our Classified Employee Excellence Award for 2007 
winner Betty Richardson, we are having “Get To Know Betty” day at the next Classified Council 
meeting on Friday, April 13th.

Motion was made by Betty, seconded by Pat Phillips to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 12:10p.m.
